
  
 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 

25th April 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to school and the start of the Summer Term.  

Safeguarding: 

 



 
Wellbeing and mental health:   
 

 
 

Year 1 Parent meal: We would like to invite Year 1 parents 

and carers to join us for school dinner on Thursday 1st May. 

The meal will be our extremely popular (and very delicious) 

roast dinner.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase their school dinner through MCAS under the Products and 

Trips tab. The meal will cost £3.60. Meal choice and payment must be made by today, Friday 25th 

April please. 

Please complete this form to book your meal once payment has been made on MCAS: 

https://forms.office.com/e/Y7mk1jcikj 

Unfortunately, we can only offer for one parent or carer to attend. This will be an annual event moving 

forwards so will be repeated next academic year. 

https://forms.office.com/e/Y7mk1jcikj


Children in Year 1 who prefer to have a home packed lunch will still have opportunity for their parent 

Carer to join them. Adults can still order a school dinner or bring a packed lunch from home to sit to 

eat with their child.  

Please would parents and carers of Year 1 children arrive for school dinner at 11.50am. 
 

Swimming lessons:  

We are very much looking forward to our swimming lessons which will 

begin next week, WC 28th April.   

What to wear for swimming: For these sessions, the children will 

need to wear a one-piece swimming costume or fitted swimming 

trunks. UV swimming t-shirts are allowed.  

Please do not send your child with a bikini or long (knee-length) baggy 

swimming shorts as these are not appropriate or practical for learning how to swim and your child will 

be unable to enter the pool.  

In line with the Cambridgeshire swimming policy, the children will not wear goggles for their sessions as 

our focus is on developing water confidence and safety. Earrings must be removed for swimming. 

Please remember to also send your child with a named towel. All other swimming aids will be provided 

by school.  

Any child with hair that is longer than chin length or a fringe that impedes their vision when wet will be 

expected to wear their own swimming hat. If you do not have your own swimming hat, these are 

available to purchase via MCAS for £1.50 and can be collected from the school office. 
 

Swimming timetable from 28th April 2025:  

Monday Larch class Willow – girls only Oak – girls only 

Tuesday Chestnut Silver Birch Year 5/6 - all boys 

Wednesday Cedar – girls only   

Thursday Beech Rowan * Ash * 

Friday Sycamore Elm Hazel 

* NB Reception PE day will change to Wednesday. 
 

Year 4 Parent Information Evening – 30th April at 6pm  

Please complete this form to register for the Year 4 Multiplication Table Check 

(MTC) Parent Information Evening. The event will place virtually and will begin 

at 6pm. The children in Year 4 will complete this statutory check later in the 

summer term. Book here: https://forms.office.com/e/DGkZ8pDbM6 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 

• Sunday 18th May: Yard Sale  

• Sunday 29th June: Funday Sunday 
 
FWR Pre-Loved Uniform Sales Summer Term: 

Sales before and after school, on the following dates: 

• Friday 16th May 

• Thursday 26th June 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/DGkZ8pDbM6


FWR Yard Sale - Sunday 18th May: 

 
 

FWR Smartie Fundraiser for Early Years: Please return tubes of coins collected over the Easter holiday 

to the school office, class teacher or pre-school. Thank you. 

 

The Rackham Pre-School: The Pre-School has spaces available from 

September 2025. We can accept children from the age of 2 years 6 

months. Please contact the school office for more information via 

office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk 

 

Phonics:  

Our pre-school children do not need to learn phonics, this will happen as 

soon as they start in Reception. If parents and carers have any questions 

about this, please contact the office in the first instance: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk    Thank you. 

 

Suncream: The UV rays are becoming greater in intensity and have 

been recorded at 4 this week. The recommendation for applying 

suncream from the Government and Cancer Research UK is when 

the UV levels are 3+.  

 

 

 

mailto:office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk
mailto:office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk


New nutrition guidance for EYFS: 

The Department for Education is committed to ensuring that all children in early years settings have the 

best possible start in life and have released new nutrition guidance in the EYFS statutory framework, 

which will replace the ‘Examples menus for early years settings in England’ guidance from September 

2025. 

 

This new document is on our website for parents and carers as there are some interesting pieces of 

information they may also like to read. 

 

Please see also the link here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-

stage-nutrition 
 

The Rackham Photographer of the Year competition: Winners will be announced next week! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Girlguiding in Witchford: 

Did you know Girlguiding is active in your community? 1st Witchford Rainbows, 1st Witchford Brownies 

and 1st Witchford Guides provide a range of extracurricular activities for girls aged 4-7, 7-10 and 10-14. 

We work through a variety of Girlguiding themes, go on adventures, play games, do crafts, bake, take 

part in community events, undertake challenges, learn new skills and most importantly, have FUN! 

Would your daughter like to join us? We meet in Witchford on Tuesdays in term time, 4:30-5:30 for 

Rainbows, 6:00-7:30 for Brownies, and Guides meet 6:30-8:00. Rainbows is currently at capacity and 

running a waiting list, but there are spaces available at Brownies and Guides. Please see 

www.girlguiding.org.uk for more information, or contact us directly using 

witchfordrainbows@gmail.com / witchfordbrownies@gmail.com / witchford.guides@gmail.com.  
 

Would you like to volunteer with Girlguiding? We help all girls to know they can do anything! Are you 

curious, adaptable, thoughtful, ambitious? Could your skills compliment Girlguiding in Witchford? 

Please see www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested for more information.  
 

Your local Girlguiding leaders, Ellen, Robyn, Brown Owl, Arctic Owl, Butterfly and Squirrel. 
 

Term dates for 2025 – 2026: 
Term dates for next academic year are now available on the website and can be found here. 
 
Uniform orders: 
Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils (including jumpers and cardigans) are now available 
from Sigma. 
Pre-School: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Primary School:  Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by parents and carers and can be collected from Sigma Embroidery on Sedgeway 
Business Park, Witchford. 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-nutrition
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-nutrition
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/
mailto:witchfordrainbows@gmail.com
mailto:witchfordbrownies@gmail.com
mailto:witchford.guides@gmail.com
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/news-and-school-calendar/termdates
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=177
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172&start=0


Workshops: 
 

  

 
Attendance: 
The Rackham has an updated policy on Attendance. Please follow this link to read the policy on the 
school website.   
Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The 

Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance 

of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on 

each day of absence.  

 

This week’s attendance: 93.7% 

 
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Miss Turner 

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library


Dates for your diary: 

  

30th April 

30th April 

1st May 

1st May 

Bikeability for Year 4  

Y4 Parent’s Information Evening MTC 6pm (booking required) 

Y1 Parent Meal (booking required) 

Reception and Year 6 Height and Weight measurements 

5th May May Day Bank Holiday Monday 

12th May Y6 SATs week  

22nd May 

23rd May 

Last day of term for pupils 

Professional Development Day for teachers 

26th May HALF TERM 

2nd June 

5th June 

Year 6 Bikeability this week 

Reception Classes Parent meal (booking required nearer the time) 

12th June Class photos (Pre-School to Year 6) 

WC 16th June  

29th June Funday Sunday 

30th June   

7th July 

 

10th July 

11th July 

Move up day (More details to follow for Pre-School and Reception 2025 

intake) 

Pre-School, EYFS and KS1 Sports Day (booking required nearer the time) 

KS2 Sports Day (booking required nearer the time) 

16th July 

17th July 

17th July 

18th July 

Parent’s Evening (booking required nearer the time) 

Parent’s Evening (booking required nearer the time) 

Reserve Sports Day for Pre-School, EYFS and KS1 

Reserve Sports Day for KS2 

21st July 

22nd July 

 

22nd July 

 

22nd July 

23rd July 

Year 6 Leaver’s BBQ (booking required nearer the time) 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly to parents and carers (booking required nearer 

the time) 

Year 6 Parent or carer school buffet invitation (booking required nearer the 

time) 

Last day for children  

Professional Development Day for teachers 

 SUMMER HOLIDAY 

 


